
BEFORE THE MISSOURI PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 

In the Matter of the Application of True 

Wireless, LLC for Designation as an 

Eligible Telecommunications Carrier 

Pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 214(e) 

) 

Case No. TA-2011-0265  ) 

) 

) 

 

 

MOTION FOR LEAVE TO AMEND APPLICATION 

 

COMES NOW True Wireless, LLC (“True Wireless”), pursuant to 4 CSR 240-

2.080(20), and moves for leave to amend its application in the above-referenced matter.  In 

support thereof, True Wireless submits the following: 

1. True Wireless filed its application for Designation as an Eligible 

Telecommunications Carrier Pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 214(e) on February 18, 2011.  

2. In its application, True Wireless seeks to be designated as an Eligible 

Telecommunications Carrier in the exchanges of Southwestern Bell and CenturyTel of Missouri. 

3. True Wireless now seeks to amend Exhibit A, which contains the list of wire 

centers in which it will offer service, by specifying the wire centers by CLLI code only and not 

by ratecenters.  

 WHEREFORE, True Wireless requests that the Commission grant it leave to amend its 

application in the particulars set forth above and deem Exhibit A attached filed on the date leave 

is granted; and based upon its application as amended, designate True Wireless as an Eligible 

Telecommunications Carrier throughout the Missouri exchanges of Southwestern Bell and 

CenturyTel of Missouri. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

ATTORNEY FOR APPLICANT 

True Wireless, LLC 

 

 

  /s/ Mark W. Comley    

Mark W. Comley  #28847 

 Newman, Comley & Ruth P.C. 

 601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 

 P.O. Box 537 

 Jefferson City, MO 65102-0537 

 (573) 634-2266 

 comleym@ncrpc.com 

 

 Danielle Frappier 

 Brian A. Nixon 

 Davis Wright Tremaine LLP 

 1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 800 

 Washington, DC 20006 

 (202) 973-4242 

 daniellefrappier@dwt.com 

 briannixon@dwt.com 

 

 

 CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 

sent via e-mail on this 4th day of March, 2011, to General Counsel’s Office at 

gencounsel@psc.mo.gov; and Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov. 

 

 /s/ Mark W. Comley    

 

 


